
Dear Families, 
 
A big happy New Year to you all!  I hope  you had a lovely, peaceful 
break with family and friends and that you are looking forward to all 
that 2025 has in store for our school community.   It was a lovely 
end to the last half term with our Christmas plays, lots of exciting 
activities and a cracking pantomime on the last day, which was thor-
oughly enjoyed.  The Christmas Fayre raised well over £1,000 and I 
would like to say a huge thank you to you all, as the money raised is 
used to enrich the children’s lives through additional activities 
throughout the year.   
 
Well done for managing so well with the inclement weather this 
week.  I think it is fair to say that we did a cracking job on keeping 
school open whilst maintaining safety for all.  Should the weather 
continue to be quite so extreme, we will continue to offer flexible 
drop off until 10am but after this your children will receive a late 
mark.   As you can see attendance for the majority of our classes 
was well below our school target of 97% in the last half term.  I am 
hoping to see this figure rise and that we can keep absences to a 
minimum in this new year.    
 
This term our new school value is Joy and I have been talking to the 
children and staff about finding joy in the little things.  Topics in 
class have got off to a flying start and the children are thoroughly 
enjoying their learning which is being delivered in a cross-curricular 
way.  Check out the topic webs inside to see what your children will 
be learning about in the half term ahead.   
 
In this week’s Newsletter you will also find an update on EDIJ 
(Equality, Diversity, Inclusion and Justice), a reminder about the 
deadline for applying for a reception place, a plea to fill in two im-
portant survey’s, details about the upcoming STEM adventure to 
Whitehall, as well as the usual diary dates, attendance information 
and a club update.  
 
As we have launched this half term’s value of Joy, can I please ask 
you to contribute to our school hall display by providing a picture of 
you and your child(ren) sharing a moment of joy.  This can be 
emailed to info@tintwistle.derbyshire.sch.uk to Sue, so you do not 
need to print one out.  Please do add a line of text about your pho-
tograph if you would like.  I will send this out as a text message early 
next week as well, so we can fill our display board with many mo-
ments of joy.   Be as creative as you like! 
 
Finally, as we move into the weekend I would like to leave you with 
this thought: In John 15, Jesus is delivering one of His final teachings 
to His disciples which can be effectively summarised as ‘if you live 
according to my words and commands; if you will walk with me - 
abide in me, you will be filled with joy.’  I hope that in times of diffi-
culty, as well as in times of joy, you know that you are loved and 
you matter to God. 
 

Have a lovely weekend.                           Mike Mulhall 

 

ATTENDANCE  

25 November  - 20 December  

School Target is 97%. 

Parents will be contacted if attendance falls to 93%.  Parents 
will be called in for a meeting with the Family Support 
Worker/Local Authority if attendance falls below 90%. 

 

 

Friday 10 January 2025 

Upcoming Dates  
 
27 January  Holocaust Memorial Day 
29 January Chinese New Year 
29 January Yr5/Yr6 to Whitehall STEM Adventure 
30 January Yr5/Yr Whitehall STEM Adventure 
31 January Yr5/Yr6 back from Whitehall STEM Adventure 
3-9 February UK Race Equality Week and Children’s Mental  
 Health Week 
11 February International Day of Women and Girl’s in  
 Science 
14 February Closed for half term 
24 February INSET Day 
25 February Children back in school  
4 April  Close for half term 
22 April Children back in school 
5 May Bank Holiday 
22 May Closed for half term 
23 May INSET Day 

 Attendance 

Apple Class 98.02% 

Cherry Class 91.63% 

Rowan Class 95.27% 

Oak Class 90.35% 

Whole School 93.66% 



Apple Class Topic Web 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cherry Class Topic Web 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Rowan Class Topic Web 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oak Class Topic Web 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Welcome to Apple Class 
 

A huge Tintwistle welcome to Evie and Clara who have joined 

us in Apple Class.  It is always lovely when we get new pupils 

and their families joining our lovely little school.  We hope 

there are many blessed years ahead for you.   

 

 

Reception Place Deadline 
 

Can I please remind any parents who are wanting to apply for 

a reception place in academic year 2025/26, the deadline is 

19 January.  Please visit:- 

https://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/education/schools/school-

places/primary-admissions/primary-infant-and-junior-school-

admissions.aspx 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Census Day 
Thursday 16 January 2025 is our school census day.  It is vital-

ly important that all children are in attendance on this day 

(unless unwell) as the data helps the local authority to decide 

funding levels for us as a school.  If you could please try your 

best to make sure your child is in attendance on this day.   

 

 

Blue Group Treat 

Blue Group were absolutely delighted to find out that they 

were our Tintwistle token winners from the previous half 

term, with well over 360 tokens.  This was a superb result 

and the children are starting to come up with ideas and I will 

speak to them next week to organise this special event.  Well 

done Blue group. 



Wraparound Care Reminder 

 
 

           Additional charges for late pick-ups: 

 

           If your child is booked until 5.30pm and you are running more than 5 minutes late, you will be charged £12.50 as per the  

           pricing structure above.   

 

          Any children not picked up by 6.00pm will incur an unsociable out of hours charge in £2.00 increments as outlined below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Reminder—please remember to email clubbookings@tintiwistle.derbyshire.sch.uk for all bookings and queries.   

           Thank you. 

Breakfast Club Afterschool Cub 

(Craft Club, Messy Science, Forest School, Creation Club, Lego Club) 

  

7.30am-9.00am 8.00am-9.00am 3.25pm-3.35pm 3.25pm-4.30pm 3.25pm-5.30pm 3.25pm-

6.00pm** 

  

£7.50 inclusive 

of hot snack 

  

£5.00 inclusive 

of hot snack 

  

Free late pick-

ups (emergency 

care only) after 

which a charge 

of £5.00 per 

hour will be 

made. 

  

£5.00 inclusive 

of snack 

  

£10.00 inclusive 

of snack 

  

£12.50 inclusive 

of snack 

    ** 5.30-6.00 is childcare only, not enrichment. 

6.05pm Additional £2.00 

6.10pm Additional £4.00 

6.15pm Additional £6.00 

6.20pm Additional £8.00 

6.25pm Additional £10.00 

6.30pm Additional £12.00 

6.30 onwards Discussion with Head Teacher 



Spotlight on EDIJ 
 

As we continue our vitally important work on  Equality, Diversity, Inclusion and Justice  (EDIJ) please do fill out our stake-

holder survey which will be sent out by text message early next week.  It is really important that we capture your cur-

rent thoughts around your children’s education, in particular, around how welcoming Tintwistle is for everybody, in our 

special community.   The more responses we are able to capture, the more accurate the picture will be, as this will feed 

into our School Development Plan, and will help us plan the journey forward in this area. 

 

Following on from the training that Mrs Bott and Miss Jones attended in late November around Racial Justice and Inclu-

sive Practice, we are in the process of organising our Show Racism the Red Card for our May INSET.  Time has also been 

spent on identifying opportunities throughout the year to create a calendar to celebrate people from all walks of life. 

 

I am also attending training next week as Tintwistle is joining the Leaders Like Us Programme which has been set up by 

the Church of England to host aspiring Senior Leaders from UKME/GMH (United Kingdom Minority Ethnic/Global Majori-

ty Heritage) backgrounds with the aim of enabling them to progress to Headship.  This will be a really exciting opportuni-

ty for collaborative learning.  

 


